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Dear Parent/Carer

Thank you for your support and patience as we have worked with our young people to adapt to new arrangements required in light of Coronavirus. We rely on your support to ensure that your son/daughter comes to school appropriately equipped for each day, and that you encourage them to follow all advice on social distancing, hand hygiene and the wearing of masks. I hope that you will continue to support the measures we have in place to keep us all safe.

Masks / Face coverings:
From Monday 31 August, young people and staff in secondary schools are required to wear masks or face coverings when in social areas or when moving around the school building. (Some young people are exempt due to health or additional support needs.) We would appreciate if you could ensure that your son/daughter has a mask or face covering to wear and that you remind them of the importance of doing so on school/public transport, in shops and as required in school. (We have supplies of masks in school which will be provided if required.) 

Resources:
To prevent sharing of resources it would be helpful if our young people come to school equipped with general stationery items such as a pen, pencil and ruler. If required, we can provide supplies, and pupils will be asked to retain these rather than returning them after use.

PE:
Presently, all PE is being delivered outside and we are still unable to use changing rooms. On the days that pupils have PE they should arrive in school in appropriate PE kit. (If necessary after PE changing will be facilitated.) On all other days pupils should arrive in full school uniform. We are proud of our school uniform and seek your support in maintaining our standards. 

Drinking water:
As of Monday 7 September, we will no longer allow access to water coolers, in order to prevent possible cross contamination. Your son/daughter should therefore ensure that they bring to school, an adequate supply of water to last the full day as they will be unable to refill water bottles. (We will have limited supplies of bottled water, which can be provided if a young person becomes unwell, or in the event of an emergency.)

Access & Parking:
We continue to minimise footfall in our building and therefore you should only come into school if you have a pre-arranged appointment, which is likely to be arranged out with the school day. If you require to contact your child’s Head of House or Head of Year, please do so by telephoning the school office. When dropping off or picking up your son /daughter we would ask that you use the parking spaces in our car park and avoid using the accessible (disabled) spaces, unless entitled to do so. We have a number of pupils and/or parents/carers who require access to these spaces, and have been unable to do so recently. We would also ask that you adhere to the one way system which is in operation and be mindful of the safety of pedestrians by driving slowly. 
Current circumstances are challenging for us all but I hope that by working in partnership we can keep everyone safe.

Yours faithfully
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Mrs Alison Boyles
HEAD TEACHER
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